
 

      
 

 

 
 
 

  
 
“P”  1   (2015) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 February 13, 2015 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
 
SUBJECT:  IRP Update – Declaration of Emergency in New Hampshire 
 
In response to extreme weather conditions, an emergency declaration has been issued 
by the New Hampshire Department of Safety. Under the authority of 49 CFR 390.23, 
carriers who participate in emergency relief efforts are relieved from compliance with 
49 CFR 395 (hours of service regulations) while the declaration is in effect.  This will 
facilitate the movement of supplies to support emergency relief efforts and to ensure the 
continuation of essential services and supplies to residential and commercial 
establishments.   
 
New Hampshire’s declaration is effective through February 21, 2015.  A copy of the 
declaration is attached. Carriers should have a copy of the declaration in each vehicle 
that is operated in response to New Hampshire’s relief efforts.   
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff, including all road patrol 
enforcement.  Thank you.  
  

             J. David Sampson 
             Executive Deputy Commissioner 

 
Attachment 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 


